
SUN CITY GRAND POKER CLUB 
Board Meeting 

Monday, May 16, 2022 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Marcia Hoagland at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Attendance:   Marcia Hoagland, John Luher, Haydee LaBreche, Pat Rumsey, Cindy Olson, Bruce Rebout, Betty Saiz,  
                          and Paul Livernash. 
Guest:             Steve Weinstein 
 
Minutes of last Meeting:  John made a motion to waive the reading of the Minutes; seconded  by Pat.  Passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Pat gave a detailed financial report.  We have $10,750.03 in our combined savings and checking 
accounts.  Haydee made a motion to accept the report; seconded by Betty.  Passed. 
 
Tri-City Hold’em Tournament:  We plan on hosting this tournament Sunday, Oct. 2nd.  More information to follow. 
 
Room Reservations:   We have submitted our requests to CAM for 2023. 
 
The Board approved the following: 

• Wednesday’s Omaha Tournament will now start at 10:00 a.m. 

• The 1st & 3rd Saturday Hold’em Tournament will now start at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Board Members responsibilities: 

• John will work on reviewing  the payout schedule for tournaments and work with Adam Bona to refresh the 
TDA rules and club rules to be put into a handbook for the club. 

• John and Bruce will set up a TD training session and will schedule TDs to run tournaments. 

• In the Fall, Betty will make a presentation to the Board with suggestions on how to improve  the Annual 
Meeting and the Holiday Party. 

 
A Member’s Request to have a table count of all the chips in play at the end of a tournament was voted down by all. 
 
Marge Cross Memorial Tournament:  Marge’s family has asked permission to have a Hold’em Tournament in her honor 
Sunday, June 5th and provide a meal (pizza?).  The tournament would be open to Marge’s family and friends as well as 
club members.  The Board approved  the request.  There is still a question as to what the entry fee will be but the Board 
agreed that Marge’s family could play for free. Kurt Lauffer will run the game. More details to follow. 
 
Steve Weinstein made the following presentation: 

• After taking a survey of those who played the All Club Tournament, 29 of the 33 replies said they would play 
again and the majority said they would play quarterly rather than once a month.  The Board approved holding 
this tournament four times a year. 

• The blind structure will be changed. 

• Pizza might be in the offering. 
Steve suggested we introduce new games to attract more players, such as: 

• 5-card draw with jacks or better to enter;  

• survivor hold’em tournament for $30 - $40;   

• an additional day for cash games (presently only on Mondays at 5:00 p.m.) 

• an additional 7-card stud game some afternoon (presently only on Tuesdays at 9:00 a.m.) 
The Board will consider this when we meet again in the fall. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 

Next Board meeting will be in September. 
 

Submitted by Haydee LaBreche, Secretary 
 


